
Question on Notice 
 

No. 332 
 

Asked on 21 March 2024 
 
 

DR M ROBINSON ASKED MINISTER FOR TRANSPORT AND MAIN ROADS AND MINISTER 
FOR DIGITAL SERVICES (HON B MELLISH) 
 
QUESTION: 
 
Will the Minister advise how many bus services serving Redland City residents have been 
cancelled in the last three months (reported separately by date and route number)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I thank the Member for Oodgeroo for the question. 
 
The Department of Transport and Main Roads’ (TMR) delivery partner Transdev—which services 
the Redland City area—has been experiencing driver shortages due to illness, resignations and 
driver availability. Unfortunately, this has resulted in trip cancellations.  
 
A total of 810 Transdev services were cancelled from 1 December 2023 to 28 February 2024 (of 
which 414 were cancelled due to Protected Industrial Actions). There were 39, 269 and 
502 cancelled trips in December 2023, January 2024 and February 2024 respectively. This 
means 99.09 per cent (December 2023), 98.01 per cent (January 2024) and 96.57 per cent 
(February 2024) of monthly scheduled trips were completed for this period. 
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